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session panel hosted by the ARC director Jason Constein, as well as other counselors. 

He asked to spread the word.  

Senator Sean Connor: Reported on that the Speech and Debate Team, forensics, 

picked up where they left off last year and took first place in the community colleges. 

Orange Coast performed so well in international public debate that the tournament 

could not even host a final round. The OCC students took home awards in international 

public debate. Next week on Wednesday, November 15th, the Speech and Debate 

team will be hosting a showcase in the Science Hall at 6 p.m. Please invite your students 

to come. There will be little slips of paper for extra credit. It should not be more than 

forty-five minutes. There will be an opportunity for students to donate money for the 

Speech and Debate team, as well.  

2. Consent Agenda 

A. Student Success and Enrollment Committee: Sara Qubbaj 

Motion 2: Senator Kennedy moved to   
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faculty hiring level will be speaking with VC Cox, and hopefully some things can be 

resolved.  

E.



 





 

too abstract. President Gordon: Shared concern about a race to the bottom because 

there may be other institutions that are willing to use substandard content. He and OCC 

faculty do not teach at those other institutions. Senator Boogar: That is part of his point. It 

is a balancing act between trying to make material as accessible as possible with 

students, but still maintaining academic excellence. That is the standard of Orange 

Coast College and will avoid singling out specific institutions but there are institutions 

that we have discussed that are doing this that are not far from here, that I know for a 

fact, are lowering standards from our conversations. Our Math Department is 

overwhelmed with everything that the Chancellor's office has been throwing at them. 

That is a factor, but it is not the only factor, because even if you got four faculty to 

spend half their load for two years you will not create the same kind of quality materials 

that come from a giant publisher with materials from very experienced people, peer 

reviewed substantially, and so it is possible that we could have sign on to do this after all 



 

CS Professor Steve Gilbert: Professor Gilbert shared that he has been here for thirty years, 

twenty-seven years full time. He taught one of the first online courses here at Orange 

Coast College, Java programming, in 1999, and won the California virtual campus 

statewide award for the best online course in 2002. From 2002-2005 he, along with Pam 

Barvarz, were the faculty coordinators for online education here at Orange Coast 

College. He kept teaching online until 2012, and now teaches in-person classes. This is 

his presentation [see the PDF attachment of the full PowerPoint presentation and 

diagrams sent along with the final minutes to this meeting on 11-15-2003]: 

Pope Tech Errors in Its Own App and Process: I want to talk to you about my experience 

with the Pope Tech tool. My experience is that with identical inputs, I get different test 

results. It is arbitrary. I get errors reported differently in different parts of the Pope Tech 

system. I get errors identified in code that I did not write. There are alerts I find capricious. 

There are problems with the Accessibility Review Process (ACR) itself, and these worry 

me much more.  

First, it seems like without input from the faculty, the District is relying not on our 

judgment as to what is best but this third-party, opaque tool that we do not have 

much control over. 

Secondly, in the process, it does not seem like there's any formal recourse for 

appeal and when Professor Kennedy was talking about the hours of service it is 

an undisputed fact that if you follow the instructions, it is virtually impossible to 

have enough time to check your course.  

Finally, it appears to me that the form that faculty are asked to sign when they 

submit their course basically transfers liability for our course being accessible from 

the District to us. That concerns me quite a bit.  

I got started in March 2023 with my own course. I am a very good coder and when I put 

it through, it told me I had 499 errors which concerned me quite a bit. I talked to the 

people at the Instructional Innovation Center for a couple of days, and finally they said, 

we do not know what is happening. So, they turned me over to the Pope Tech people. 

We wrote emails back and forth for the next three months until school got out in spring. 



 

I talked again to the Instructional Innovation Center folks, and they made sure that I 

understood that when audited we must fix all the errors and of course that is very 

frustrating for me because I could not. I had to get the people who wrote the software 



 

doing. It is what I am not doing instead of it. I feel like I have not had the space 

realistically and mentally to engage in that reflective improvement on my courses the 

way that I would like. Every time there is an additional burden put on faculty, which is 

the indirect result of it. it has been happening throughout the K-16 system. I see it in 

elementary schools. They are being asked to do so much more outside of the class, and 

it takes away from your ability to take a step back and really try to improve what you 

actually do in your classroom. That is a really big concern I have about this. Second, 

when I used to teach high school, I had a student in my class who was visually impaired, 



 

 


